
The below was hand delivered on my behalf by the Spiritual Services of a hospital that Archbishop 

O’Malley was visiting in June 2004: 

----------------------------- 

To:        Archbishop Sean O'Malley 

Re:        Risks To Women From Cloning  

From:   Lynne Millican, R.N.  

June 1, 2004 

Dear Archbishop O'Malley: 

Enclosed please find the following information detailing the health risks that cloning and assisted 

reproduction technologies pose to women: 

- Senate testimony on the 'Risks of Cloning to Women', 

- Comments to survey by the President's Council on Bioethics concerning Assisted Reproductive 

Technologies, 

- Oprah magazine 2/04 article 'The terrifying truth about fertility drugs'. 

When addressing arguments against therapeutic and reproductive cloning, in addition to defending the 

life of the embryo - it is my hope that the Church can add discussion of the health risks experienced by 

women as well. 

If I can provide any further information or assistance on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 

me. 

Sincerely, Lynne Millican 


